9/4/2023
To Whom It May Concern

I wholeheartedly endorse Mustafa Sahin for any future software engineering positions he may
pursue. Mustafa served as a Software Engineer Intern under my supervision at Arbimed Inc. from

June to August 2023, and his contributions during this period were highly appreciated by our
team.

Mustafa took a leading role in our efforts to localize our product, focusing on improving
international user engagement. His dedication and insights significantly enhanced the user
experience for our international clientele, thereby expanding our market reach.

What distinguishes Mustafa is his exceptional ability to collaborate effectively with his
teammates. He not only maintained code integrity within our Git-based workflow but also
improved team coordination. Mustafa's strong grasp of coding standards and best practices
ensured the high quality of our codebase.

Beyond his technical prowess, Mustafa demonstrated remarkable problem-solving and time-
management skills. His capacity to juggle multiple tasks while upholding attention to detail is
truly commendable. Additionally, his bilingual proficiency in English and Turkish brought a
unique and valuable perspective to our projects.

Based on his outstanding performance, unwavering commitment, and positive attitude, | am
confident that Mustafa Sahin would be a valuable asset to any technology-driven team. |
wholeheartedly endorse him for any role that aligns with his skills and future goals. Should you
have any further questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact
me directly.

Sincerely,

Sinan Konya
Chief Technology Officer
Arbimed Inc.

sinan@arbimed.com




